WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD

Sunday 28th August 11.26 a.m. Waipu Surf Lifesaving Club Rooms

Waipu Cove
PUBLIC FORUM:  None

PRESENT: L. Judd (Chair), A. McCulloch (Secretary), M. Scott, R. King, J. Henderson, 

N. Buck (Minutes Sec)

APOLOGIES: Greg Smith
Moved: that apologies be accepted 



R. King/ J. Henderson Carried
ATTENDING: R. Gunson, G. Shanaghan, S. & L. Vague, M & L. Bell, K. Waters, K & P. Baker, B & W. Swann

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 25th of July 2011 

Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published
Moved: 







A. McCulloch/ M. Scott  Carried
MATTERS ARISING: None
CORRESPONDENCE:

Inwards

23 July 

D. Flaws

Employment issue – in committee

24 July

J. Ropati

Appointment of the board

01 August
Marilyn Cox

Bream Bay News – advert for Board membership



Erin Moore

Northern Advocate – advert for Board membership

02 August
Geoff McDonald
Cartage & Earthworks invoice – replacement of sand
06 August
J. Ropati

Hamlets 

13 August
Northern Advocate
Advert for AGM & WCRB Meeting

14 August
S. Hewitt

Camp booking

18 August
J. Pascaul

Grey Water – Management be advised to inform Pascuals of situation.








A. McCulloch/ L. Judd carried

23 August
J. Draper

WCRB management financial report for July 2011.

Outwards

30 July 

Northern Advocate & Bream Bay news placement of advertisements

04 August
J. Ropati

Appointment process details

12 August
J. Ropati

Thomson Wilson Law – Hamlet & J. Sargent
That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards approved

Moved: 






J. Henderson/ A. McCulloch Carried

REPORTS:
Financial report – (attached) Not fully reflective of the year due to phasing of budget items. 
Moved: Report be accepted 




L. Judd/ R. King Carried
Management report – report was read aloud by Chairperson
Management have been asked to get more quotes for the structural staff review.
Moved:
Report be accepted




M. Scott/ A. McCulloch Carried
Surf Club Liaison Report – report was read aloud by Chairperson
Moved:
Report be accepted




A. McCulloch/ J. Henderson Carried

GENERAL BUSINESS:

· Board Policies – ongoing reviews. Changes in legislation mean that more reviews are necessary. The Board has over the last year been implementing policies to help the smooth running of the camp.

· Sale of stairs – Monies received from sale $1500.00
· Cycle way - Waipu to Waipu Cove; advised by Management that this would not be a good idea. There is a speed limit of 5km/hr within the camp. R. King will advise Marilyn Cox.
· Drainage – holes were drilled but there has been no big improvement. The expenditure approx. $40,000 to rectify this (as G. Shanaghan pointed out – it is 2-3 feet of clay that must be stripped off), means that it is not viable at present. With occupancy of these Annual Site Holdings extremely low at this time.
L. Vague has been using his and due to his usage it was agreed that management be advised to discuss relocation with siteholder. A. McCulloch stated that something will need to be done in the long-term.
· Dune and beach monitoring – Muehlenbecki  complexa / pohuehue, Ficinia nodosa/ knobby clubrush / wiwi, Carex testacea  have been planted as a visual barrier to discourage people from going down the sand dunes. These have been planted along the top and the hope is that they will spread their tendrils down the bank holding the dunes together with Spinaflex planted further down. The posts have been moved closer to the dunes allowing more room on the beach.
At the Northern end of the camp and Reserve the dunes should come and go however the growth of Kikuyu has meant that the grass holds it and the sand then falls away from under it, having a concave effect. The slope ratio for the dunes is ideally 1:7 it is currently 1:1. Northland Regional Council would like to see this changed however this will affect the Northern camp area. The status quo will be maintained for the present.
· Upcoming events on the reserve - None
· Future Meetings – Sept 26, Oct 24.
JOHN HENDERSON – public announcement

J. Henderson wished to explain that he was a new member to the Board, who lives down the Road from the Waipu Cove Reserve(s), and hoped that he would be able to assist and add value to the Board, with his own experience with stakeholders (siteholders), and interested parties. He hoped to implement better communication to get a consensus and wished to mend fences so that there is less distrust and aggravation. There is a genuine concern that too much time is taken up with management rather than adding value to the area.
G. SHANAGHAN – A request for more openness and transparency. Where possible greater detail to be added explaining why the Board is going in to committee.

W. SWANN – 

W. Swann stated that it was his belief that people had been removed from the camp illegally. He acknowledged that L. Judd had tried and felt positive about John Henderson appointment as a new Board member. 
Exclusion of the public
That the public be excluded from the following part of the proceedings of this meeting on the following grounds – Management issue(s) to be discussed.
Moved in to committee at 12.05 p.m.
Moved: 




A. McCulloch/J. Henderson - Carried


Moved out of committee at 12.28 p.m.
Moved: 




A. McCulloch/ M. Scott Carried

Board resolved that –


L. Judd to continue discussion with Mr. Magee of Thomson Wilson
Moved:




 
J. Henderson/ M. Scott Carried
MEETING CLOSED AT 12.30
FINANCIAL REPORT
Finance report July 2011 accounts – Waipu Cove Reserves Board

Statement of Financial performance

Operating revenue Actual  31/07/11                    $39.4k

Expenditure Actual 31/07/11                                $56.3k
Net Surplus /(deficit)Actual as at 31/07/11         ($16.9k)

Cash at Bank:

Cheque a/c      $967.51

Savings a/c       $97,759.34

Term deposits $238,253.56

Loans x 2 Total $99,529.37

Operating revenue to 31 July is $39.4k which is 12% ($5.3K) behind budgeted revenue and relates mostly to short term site fees $6.3k.

This early in the year this is to be expected.

Expenses
July’s YTD Actual expenditure is $56.3k or 4% above the budgeted expenditure and is $1.4k ahead of last year’s July YTD expenditure. 

The net surplus for YTD 31 July is ($16.9k). 

Statement of Financial position

Current Assets                                 
$96,964.85

Investments                                     
$238,253.56

Fixed Assets                                
$1,971,579.24

Current Liabilities                              
$14,533.94

Term Liabilities                                 
$99,529.37

Equity                                            
$2,192,734.34

Linde Judd

Waipu Cove Reserves Board 

Finance Liaison

SURF CLUB REPORT Waipu Cove Surf life Saving Club August update 2011 It was a fantastically warm summer both in and out of the water. Waipu Cove Surf Life Saving Club heartily thanks the Waipu Cove Reserve Board, Richard and Nola, and Campers for their support over the 2010 -2011 season.
It was great to meet David Bergin when planting native dune species at the cove on August 20th.David suggested applying urea to the plants in a trial to boost growth to provide a thicker matt thus retaining more sand in the dunes.
I would like to ask the Waipu Cove Reserve Board to approve the purchase a bag of urea.

I am willing to apply (when conditions are right) to a trial group of plants, record data and take photographic record over 2011-2012 season.

The steel stairs were sold thanks to Rudy for $1500.00 (Surf Club contribution towards new timber stairs. The cheque was given to Angus.
Please find attached Surf Club Annual report for 2010-2011 season.
Cheers Ivan

Manager’s report

August 2011

We welcome Belinda Browning to the staff as our new receptionist, she has adapted well to the position and is now able to be in sole charge of the office whilst other staff are away or off duty.
Drawings have been done for the first stage of the top block refurbishment , also for the kitchen cabin. The kitchen cabin drawings are still with the draughtsman  at present as some changes needed to  be implemented. These will go out for quotations at the beginning of September. ( refer capital items spreadsheet ).

Richard attended the northland tourism one day conference in Paihia on the 4th august. This was mainly centred around preparing our businesses for the changes in the demographics of the tourists coming to N.Z.  and the Rugby World Cup.

Several speakers from various businesses and organisations spoke on the issues faced by the tourism industry to meet the demands and requirements of these new tourists. We have for the first time had Chinese and Japanese visitors driving camper vans staying at the park over the last couple of months, great to see.

It was a worthwhile conference and well attended by operators as well as local and central government M.P.s and councillors.

The site holders of the vans that needed to be moved from the south end have now completed that movement. All appears to have gone smoothly with the shift. 

We are taking delivery shortly of some more paddock sand to refurbish the sites that have been vacated.

All maintenance work is on schedule and up to date so far, we have no major outstanding issues in this area.

We had a Qualmark assessment on the 22nd of this month, we do not have the report as yet but will be available from next week some time. We were able to maintain our four star grading well given a new and stricter criteria. They have pointed out some areas that we can look at to improve the overall appearance of the park and some ideas on improving the visitor experience of the park before their arrival. We are currently investigating some of these at this moment.

Regarding the staffing review and comments from the Board we have looked around at businesses that would undertake to look at the staffing etc, and spoke to Gilmore Brown on this issue. They do have people to do this type of work as set out in the Boards response. Our recommendation is that Gilmore brown be engaged to carry out such work. 

Richard & Noela

Managers

